
  

 
SHELF 

Towards the back end of last week, I was part of a team camped out at The John Peel Centre, promoting a range 

of developments that are captured under the title of ‘The Stowmarket Vision.’ These are key strategic projects 

that I believe demonstrate an exciting and dynamic future for the town. I am very proud that the SHELF project 

that we initiated and are a key partner of, is part of that Stowmarket Vision. It sits alongside Gateway 14, the 

continued championing and support of high-tech business by Innovation Labs, the development of The Food 

Museum, the expansion of the John Peel Centre and the support for The Stowmarket Culture Group.  

There was a palpable energy in the room as the various leaders and instigators of change for Stowmarket 

explained their plans and ambitions to the press, local councillors and public attendees. This is good news for our 

entire local community. In regard to SHELF, the sheer scale of the project means nothing is certain yet, but myself 

and the team leading it are determined and focussed on making it a reality. 

Some of our key partners have asked us to share this short survey, and website - if you can take the time to 

complete by the 21st October they will be very grateful! 

Website: What's next for Stowmarket? » Babergh Mid Suffolk and the link direct to the survey What's Next For 

Stowmarket? (office.com) 

Bury Christian Youth 

Last week I wrote of the work of the BCY in our school, working with many classes across the school on focussing 

them on self-reflective activities and work that helped explore the concerns surrounding us all and how we 

process and mange those worries.  

The impact of this work was quite profound, and it was fascinating to see this very different energy and vibe 

being harnessed in the school. I hope we are able to build on such activities in the future, and my thanks to BYC. 

Sports Clubs 

Exercising different muscles, I am delighted to see so many sports clubs and teams up and running. You already 

receive a sports newsletter, so I won’t repeat all the details, but it is great to see so many opportunities offered, 

and so many students accessing competitive sport.  

Important Information regarding Non-Pupil Days 

We have two days this term of essential staff training, one of which has only recently been confirmed due to the 

training provider being unable to confirm before now. The dates are as follows; 

Friday 7th October  

Wednesday 16th November  

Sorry in advance of any disruption these training days may cause.  

Monday 26th September 2022 – Friday 30th September 2022 

Headteachers’ Blog 

https://www.babergh.gov.uk/business/economic-development/stowmarket-vision/whats-next-for-stowmarket/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=7GqcEEZQlUqPPIT2O6GK9IV_OZS96AxJreu5fG3_sYlUNEE1UkZUOUo0V0o4OUI4VUlYOUs4U1I5Si4u
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=7GqcEEZQlUqPPIT2O6GK9IV_OZS96AxJreu5fG3_sYlUNEE1UkZUOUo0V0o4OUI4VUlYOUs4U1I5Si4u


 

Free School Meals 

As the cost of living becomes evermore challenging, I would encourage families who are struggling to review 

whether they would qualify for free school meals. For a student at Stowmarket, we offer £2.30 per day, plus a free 

breakfast. Here is an online link to Suffolk’s very helpful website - https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-

learning/schools/school-meals-uniforms-and-trips/apply-for-free-school-meals/ 

On October 6 we submit our termly census, and the numbers of those receiving free school meals affects the 

amount of Pupil Premium funding we attract, so I would encourage everyone to use the helpful website to help 

determine eligibility before that date.  

Parent Voice 

On 17th October at 5pm I am hosting a parent voice meeting to consider the school’s strategic aims, particularly 

around our intended digital future. Please email our Liaison Officer, Julie Cooper at j.cooper@stowhigh.com if you 

would like to attend.  

I hope your autumnal week is a good one. 

Mr Lee-Allan 

  

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-meals-uniforms-and-trips/apply-for-free-school-meals/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-meals-uniforms-and-trips/apply-for-free-school-meals/
mailto:j.cooper@stowhigh.com


Data Collection Sheets 

Data Collection sheets will soon be coming home with your children. They will be distributed by tutors during 

registration time, so you might find that your child arrives with a white envelope containing a blue sheet. This is a 

crucial way for us to update any details which have changed since last year, so could you please look over the sheet 

and make any changes as necessary, sign and return the sheet to school. If the sheet is correct, please sign at the 

bottom and return the sheet, as well. Students need to return the sheets to Student Services. 

 

Many thanks for your help with this huge task. 

 

Lost Property – Bawdsey Trip  

 

Did your child go on the Bawdsey trip in July? We have various items of lost property from this trip in Student 

Services, including a pillow, clothes, a toothbrush and a set of 2 keys topped with red and yellow plastic, on a white 

& green key ring. 

 

We also have a few new school blazers available for you to purchase please email: uniform@stowhigh.com to see if 

we have you size. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all of the families who attended our first Pupil Passport afternoons.  It was great to welcome you to our 

school and be able to talk about how we can support your child in lessons.  It is important that you and your child 

attends these meeting so that we can discuss the strategies that can support them best and find out more about 

their goals and aspirations for their futures. 

 

This term the SEND team are focusing on Dyslexia.  We want everyone in our school community to understand, value 

and support dyslexic students.  Dyslexic Thinking is now a recognised skill on LinkedIn, dyslexic minds have helped to 

create everything from the iPhone to the light bulb.  This term we are keen to run some Advice and Slice sessions 

focussing on how Dyslexic Thinking has helped people in their jobs, if you would like to come in and speak at one of 

these sessions, please contact Katy Farrow.  Some students will begin a new intervention in school called Dyslexia 

Gold, we will be screening students for access to this new intervention during the next two weeks. 

 

If you would like to contact our SENCo Rachel Orton, her email address is: R.Orton@stowhigh.com 

 

 

Katy Farrow, Assistant Headteacher - SEND 

 

 
  

mailto:uniform@stowhigh.com


 
Bake Sale for MacMillan Cancer Support 
 

We need you! 

 

On Friday 30th September, we will be having a cake sale in school to raise vital funds for MacMillan Cancer 

Support. As part of that, we would like students to either bring in some cake (either homemade or shop bought) and 

bring to the Atrium before 9am on 30th September.  

 

However, if you would like to enter the Great European Bake-Off competition, please design and bake a cake with a 

European theme and bring to the Atrium between 8:30 and 9:00 that morning. They will then be sold at the cake 

sale. All donations must be nut free and don't forget to bring in some coins to buy some cake too! 

 

Thank you and we look forward to seeing your entries!    

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Pictured below are some of last year’s entries 



GCSE Support and Success Evening Thursday 29th September 2022 
 
There is still time to sign up for this event! 

 

As we all know, this is the biggest year for your children in terms of their education. In a little over eight months, our 

students will begin sitting their GCSE examinations. Given what is at stake – apprenticeships, college and VI Form 

places, work offers etc., this year can be challenging for all of us, particularly for the families of our young people. Our 

GCSE Support and Success Evening will help you with this. 

 

During the evening, we will cover the following areas: 

 

• The year ahead – what to expect, pinch points, key dates, key events 

• Support and help – the vast number of strategies and extra resources available to support our students 

• External educational support available 

• Positive mental health and wellbeing – how to keep your children healthy during the year, particularly during 

the busy and more stressful times 

 

A lot of our former students describe the GCSE processes as being some of the most challenging that they have every 

faced. Doubtless, a lot of our students will go through ups and downs as we go through the year. As a parent it can be 

very difficult to know what the best approach to take is when perhaps things are not going well, or to know what 

warning signs to look out for. I am delighted to say that the charity MIND will be joining us to discuss mental health 

and wellbeing, giving you tips and useful strategies that you can use. 

 

Mrs Dolby and Year 11 Tutors will also be present for the first part of the evening and be available for you to talk to 

during the refreshments break. 

 

This evening is on Thursday, 29th September 2022, in school starting at 6.00pm and ending by 7.30pm. Please 

confirm your attendance by completing this very short attendance sheet CLICK HERE - this evening is for parents and 

carers only, and not students:  

We hope you can attend – the closer we are able to work together, then the stronger the tripod of School, Student 

and Family.  A strong, stable tripod will bring out the very best in our students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=ul-3XKyde0aQbnzQmrXAunVyDe8weAVIjhwtSWnnzctUMFE3MUxRRFMzTUIzRU0wSUhDOFU3TFBKSC4u


 
 
 

 

 

  

Dates for your Diary 

22nd September 2022 Year 11 Next Steps Evening   6.00 pm – 8.00 pm 

29th September 2022 Year 11 Success and Support Evening 6.00 pm – 7.00 pm 

4th October 2022 Year 6 Open Evening 5.30 pm – 7.15 pm  

5th October 2022 Year 6 Open Evening 5.30 pm – 7.15 pm  

6th October 2022 Year 6 SEND Open Evening 5.30 pm – 7.15 pm 

7th October 2022 PD Day 

20th October 2022 Trip – Lion King 

24th October 2022 Half term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fixtures and Clubs this Week 



  



COVID Guidelines for Student Absence 
 
The school policy follows current government guidelines which states that there are no testing requirements and 
Covid is to be treated the same as any cold/flu symptoms. 
 
If a student tests positive, there is no set period of time to be off school. They are to return to school as soon as they 
can. If they have no symptoms or are feeling well enough to attend, they are expected to be in school. They should 
try and manage any symptoms with paracetamol and attend school as normal. 

 

Useful Contact Information: 

Head of Year 7  Mrs T Goodman t.goodman@stowhigh.com 

Head of Year 8  Mrs N Goss  n.goss@stowhigh.com 

Head of Year 9  Mrs A Hackett  a.hackett@stowhigh.com 

Head of Year 10  Ms Z Rudling  z.rudling@stowhigh.com 

Head of Year 11  Mrs R Dolby  r.dolby@stowhigh.com 

Finance      finance@stowhigh.com 

General Enquiries    enquiries@stowhigh.com 

Attendance/Student Absence   j.perry@stowhigh.com 
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